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Medina 

Messenger  
 Published Monthly 

   

Medina  

United Methodist Church  

263 Reed Avenue 

P. O. Box 208 

Medina, TX 78055 

 

Phone: (830) 589-2646 

Fax:: (839)-589-2646 

E-Mail: info@medinaumc.org  

www.medinaumc.org  

Service Times 
• • • 

Sunday School  

Craddock cottage (adults) 

10:00AM 

 

Sunday School  

In the Education Bldg.  

(Children) 10:00AM  

 

Worship Sundays  

11:00 A.M. 

 

Billõs Bytes 
ò 

Mark Lowry, a Christian comedian and former 

member of the Bill Gather Gospel Group once 

observed that Maryôs silence at the cross always amazed him. If 

he were being crucified in the middle of town, his mother would 

have "Pitched a fit", but Mary never said a word. Lowry wondered 

if maybe what made the difference for her was remembering back 

to that first Christmas.

 
Lowry wrote a song that captures the essence of his thoughts, 

ñMary Did You Know.ò   

(www.youtube.com/watch?v=s8GZHt1CNnY) 

 

The song is powerful because it conveys a lot of the things that 

Mary may have pondered in her heart.  (Luke 2:19)  Here are some 

of the lyrics from the song: 

Mary did you know that your baby boy would someday 

walk on water? 
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òHis name will be called 

Wonderful, Counselor, Mighty 

God, Everlasting Father,  

Prince  of Peace ” 

mailto:info@medinaumc.org
http://www.medinaumc.org/
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s8GZHt1CNnY
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Mary did you know that your baby boy 

would save our sons and daughters? 

Did you know that your baby boy has 

come to make you new? 

This child that you've delivered will soon 

deliver you. 

 

Mary did you know that your baby boy 

would give sight to a blind man? 

Mary did you know that your baby boy 

would calm a storm with his hand? 

Did you know that your baby boy has 

walked where angels trod? 

And when your kiss your little baby, you 

have kissed the face of God. 

 

Oh Mary did you know  

The blind will see, the deaf will hear, the 

dead will walk again. 

The lame will leap, the dumb will speak, 

the praises of the lamb  

 

Mary did you know that your baby boy is 

Lord of all creation? 

Mary did you know that your baby boy 

would one day rule the nations? 

Did you know that your baby boy is 

heaven's perfect Lamb? 

This sleeping child you're holding is the 

great I am 

 

 

 

Fast forward thirty-three years later and Mary is 

standing on a hillside watching her son die in 

agony... and she didnôt open her mouth. What a 

great testimony to the fact thaté 

 

He wasnôt just a great man 

He wasnôt just a great prophet 

He wasnôt just a great preacher 

He wasnôt just a great teacher 

 

For unto us a Child is born, unto us a Son is 

given; and the government will be upon His 

shoulder. And His name will be called Wonderful, 

Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, 

Prince of Peace (Isaiah 9:6).  He is our Lord and 

Savior.  And... He didnôt just die for us; He died 

for His own mother.   The baby boy she had 

delivered on that first Christmas was now on a 

cross delivering her.  

 

Have a great CHRISTmas! 

 

Bill  

 
 

 
 

December 4th, 6:30 P.M.  

at ñThe Coreò.  The Church Conference 

is an annual event in the life of a local United 

Methodist Congregation.  It is a time to look 

back and celebrate the past and look forward 

to the future.  Our District Superintendent, 

Rev. Bill Henderson will preside over the 

meeting.  Most of the reports will be written 

and submitted by various groups.  We will 

not necessarily go over them all.  We WILL 

vote on (1) the Nominating Committeeôs 

recommendation for officers/chairpersons for 

the upcoming year and (2) the Pastorôs 

Parish Relationôs Committeeôs 

recommendation for the Pastorôs Salary and 

Compensation.  Please Join us and VOTE! 
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These baskets go to shut-inôs, folks in the nursing 

and/or rehab facilities, and others who need 

some cheeré. They are always very well 

received and what you get from giving this is 

much more than one could imagine.  The smiles 

and the joy it brings, warms the heart ï and you 

know youôve done a good thing! 

 

Each year we deliver between 50 & 75 baskets, 

to individuals or families.  If you know of anyone 

who needs to receive one of these baskets, 

please tell Clara Ann McWilliams. 

 

We will be collecting items to put in our baskets ï 

below is a partial list of what we need if you wish 

to purchase any of these items, that would be 

great! Please turn them in to Clara Ann before 

Dec. 11th. 

 

LIST OF BASKET NEEDS  

 

 Raisins ï the mini boxes 
Peppermints ï sugar free 

 Candy  (soft) ï sugar free 

 Peanut butter crackers 

 Lotion hands / body ï small 

 Kleenex Tissue ï Pocket size 

 Hot Chocolate ï sugar free 

 Cookies ï sugar free 
 Chap Stick 

 

We also accept monetary donations towards the 

purchase of the basket items if you prefer.  You 

can make your checks out to the Medina UMW 

and mark it for ñCheer Basketsò.  You can place 

your checks in the offering plate on Sunday, give 

it to Clara Ann or mail it to the church.  If you 

have any questions please contact Clara Ann 

McWilliams at: 589-7754. 

        

David & Darlene Stevens   

òFarewell Party ó 

December 9 th , immediately 

following the Sunday service.  

Pot Luck  

In the Fellowship Hall  

 

 
You are Cordially I nvited to  

Wendy’s Bridal Shower 

 
December 8th, 2:00 pm 
Hosted by the Dabneyôs  
777 Medina Springs Rd. 

RSVP to Sandra 589-2469 
 

Wendy is Registered at: 
Click on link below for store 

 
Bed Bath & Beyond 

Best Buy 
JC Pennyôs 

Target 
Pier One Imports 

Wal-Mart 
 

Her Favorite Colors: Blue, yellow, brown 

http://www.bedbathandbeyond.com/regHome.asp?
https://www-ssl.bestbuy.com/site/olspage.jsp?id=pcat17225&type=page
http://www.jcpenney.com/dotcom/index.jsp?cm_mmc_o=4mW*4j32VjRuubgbzkjmbfw*4j32VjH2*Xg5wEEwY
http://www.target.com/np/wedding-registry/-/N-564tj?registryType=R&originalEventType=WD
https://www.pier1.com/on/demandware.store/Sites-pier1_us-Site/default/Wishlist-Show
http://www.walmart.com/weddingregistry?povid=cat14503-env172199-module101210-lLink2_WR
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 A message 

from  

Medina Cub 

Scout Pack 155 

and Medina Boy 

Scout Troop 1155  

The past few months have been very 

productive for Medina Cub Scout Pack 

155.  Activities that have been completed at 

weekly Den Meetings include:  Making family 

scrapbooks; Making flag artwork to 

commemorate Veteranôs Day; Looking at 

maps of our community, finding out where 

we live; Practicing the Pledge of Allegiance 

and having Flag Ceremonies at Den 

Meetings; Making a Food Guide Pyramid, 

and learning about healthy dietary choices; 

Played ñTell it Like it Isnôtò to learn how a 

story can change when it is told many times; 

Going outside and watching the weather to 

learn about weather and using our senses; 

Making leaf rubbings to learn about different 

kinds of leaves, and art appreciation; Taking 

a hike with our den; Learning songs with our 

den and singing the songs together (on our 

hike); Making paper flutes and tin can drums 

to make music with our den; Making paper 

bag puppets and putting on paper bag 

puppet shows; Cooking Individual-Pan 

Pizzas. 

Activities that were completed as ñGo See It!ò 

include: Watching a MHS home football 

game, and learning the rules of football; 

Visiting Constable Don Walters at his office, 

and learning about his duties; and Visiting Dr.  

James Lindstrom at his veterinarian clinic, 

and learning about his job.   

Activities that were completed at monthly 

Pack Meetings include: Having Flag 

Ceremonies at the beginning of every Pack 

Meeting led by Webelos Luke Prater and 

Webelos Den Chief Wyatt Ellis; Tiger Cub 

Scout Advancements (to Bobcat) and Bead 

Advancements; and Webelos Pin 

Advancements.  Popcorn Sales went great!  

$1015 was the total for Pack 155 Popcorn 

Sales: face to face & military 

donations.  Good job Pack 155, and a 

special thank-you to Ms. Cynthia Prater for 

being our Popcorn Chair!   

We continue to collect aluminum cans to sell 

at the recycling center to make money for our 

Cub Scout Pack to use for supplies, trips, etc.  

Aluminum can collections take place at the 

local Bandera County Transfer Station; The 

Old-Timer Store;  The Medina Ace Hardware 

Store; the Highway 16 Diner; The Core; The 

Apple Store; and Hill Country Green. 

The members of Boy Scout Troop 1155 

have served the community of Medina this 

last couple of months by collecting canned 

foods for the Agape Ministry.  Over the 

course of two weeks and with a 'bring a can 

get some candy' on Halloween night, the 

Troop collected enough food for 

approximately 20 families.  Mrs. Stevens 

reports that there is still food for gifting in 

December. 

The focus of the October activities was hiking, 

so the boys planned and enjoyed a camp out 

at Lake Calaveras, and then hit the Freedom 

Trail in San Antonio.   

Cont. on Page 11 
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ñHanging  

Of The 
Greensò 

 
December 1, Saturday 
Volunteers Welcome 

Please Contact 
Linda Buckelew 928-9292 

For More Information 
 

 
ORDER YOUR CHRISTMAS  

TOOTIE PIES FROM THE 

CORE NOW!  

 
Available for your holiday parties at 
The Core.  Buy them by the slice or 
as a whole pie, anytime.  Support 

The Core, Order Tootie Pie! 

 

 Medina School kids are collecting 
Campbellôs Soup Coupons.  Please 
place them in the box provided in the 
Sanctuary Foyer or give them to D.J. 

 

2012 Weekly Events  

 

Monday 
 12:00 -  AA 

4:00 - High School Bible Study at Core 
6:00 Boy/Cub scouts at cottage 
6:00- Church & Christmas Choir 

 practice at the Core 
 

Tuesdays 
7:00 am -  Menôs Bible Study at Ratherôs 

 
Wednesdays 

10:00 am -  Womenôs Bible Study at 
Gilletteôs 

6:00 pm -  Pastors Bible Study at Binions 
 

Thursdays 
7 am  - Menôs Fellowship at Core 

9:30 am  - Womenôs Bible Study at Core 
3:30 PM ï Tae Kwondo at The Core 

7:00 pm ï AA at education Bldg 
 

Fridays 
11:00 am - Games & Fun at Fellowship 

hall  
(http://medinauc.org for details, 

 changes & special events) 

 

UMW Meeting  

(United Methodist 

Women)  

 
The UMW will meet Wednesday, 
December 19, 2012 at 2:00 P.M.  

in the Cottage. 
 

Program by: ñMary Carolyn Stephens ò  
 Refreshments by: ñALL MEMBERSò 

http://medinauc.org/
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The Medina UMW  

Annual Christmas 

Bazaar   

Will take place on Dec. 1, 2012 in 

the Fellowship  

A brunch, baked goods,  Furniture, 

new/used items, Hand-made crafts, 

Christmas decorations, greeting cards,   

 white Elephant  sales (like dishes, 

pots, pans, furniture, home decorating 

items, ect.) will be for sale and much, 

much more! 

Set-up will begin on Nov. 29th & 30th 

and we would appreciate volunteers to 

help set-up and pick-up sale tems.  

Any items you wish to donate to the 

Bazaar please drop off at the 

Fellowship Hall on one of these days. 

All proceeds go to local charities and 

missions.  Spread the word and join 

the fun ! 

DARLENE STEVENS HAS A NEW  

 E-MAIL ADDRESS:  

darlenestevens0@gmail.com  

 

 

The Medina  

United  Methodist 

Community  Cantata :  

óThe Night of The 

Fathers Loveó 

Will take place: 

1. Sunday, Dec. 9th at the  
Medina Library at 3:30 pm. 
Two songs will be shared as a 
preview of the Up Coming 
Concerts 
 

2. Wednesday,  Dec. 12th at  
The Core at 6:30 pm ï 7:30 pm. 
The first of two Concerts. 
 

3. Friday, Dec. 14th at The Hill 
Country Resort and Events 
Center at 6:30 pm -7:30pm. with 
refreshments.The Second and 
final showing. 
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Christmas Eve 
Services 

  
 6:00  PM  

Candlelight 
Christmas 

Carol Service 
 

11:00   PM  
Candlelight/Communion 
Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY 90
TH

 

BIRTHDAY 

TO R.L. 

WALKER !  

 

The Family invites friends 

to a come and go visit  on 

Dec. 19
th

, 2 - 6 pm at the 

MUMC Fellowship hall.  

 
 
 



8 

 

 

Testimony From The Core  
Separation: 

Reconciliation  

Nov. \Dec. 2012  

By: Heidi Klaassen 

   
It has been this way for a very long time.   
 
Since the war in heaven when part of Godôs inner 
circle turned on him, God had a new plan.  He 
would start over. 
 
Creating the world through his Son, Jesus 
brought joy to our Father God.  When the 
tapestry was blank, he had a vision.  The creative 
juices were flowing.  They were in the groove.   
 
Separating the light from the darkness took the 
longest; an entire day for one event.  What 
exactly happened when he established night and 
day, I donôt know, but it set Godôs blood flowing 
with renewal and nothing could stop him. 
 
On the second day he again started the day by 
separation.  This time it was the waters from 
below and the waters above.  He called it 
heaven. 
 
My heart is pounding as Iôm watching this unfold 
in my heart and mind right now.  The angels are 
thronged about with their eyes glued on the 
show.  One says to the other, ñI wonder what is 
going to happen today?  This is amazing!ò 
 

Day 3: God really had it all together now. He 

separated the Land from the Seas, and then he 

grew a garden.  Just like that, in one day God set 

the standard for green thumbs forever after.  Iôm 

smiling.  Iôm in awe. 

The mystery of the next event tells me that God 

is always doing something bigger than I know.  

When the story is old, and I ñthinkò I know it 

inside and out, I am reminded to look closer, or 

sometimes donôt look so close, back away.  So, 

after the greatest garden that had ever grown 

was finished, then, God separated, (yet again), 

the sun to rule the day, and the moon to rule the 

night.  So although there was night and day on 

the first day of creation, it wasnôt until day four 

that the Sun was spoken into existence.  Donôt 

you want to know exactly how that took place?  

Complicate it or talk it away, my point is that God 

separates things and brings other things together.  

It is a pattern 

Day 5 brought the sea creatures and the birds. 

 

And day 6 brought all the land creatures, 

including Adam.  Talk about getting warmed up 

at the beginning of the week, and really 

capitalizing on momentum!  I wish I could watch it 

sometime.  Maybe Disney will do a decent job 

when they put out C.S. Lewisô The Magicianôs 

Nephew in movie form.  In that book, Asland, 

(Jesus) sings the song of creation. Sing it yet 

again, let my heart be warmed with life anew.  

Sing your song over me too.   

This is where I really want to get at; God made 

Adam perfect.  There wasnôt a flaw in his design.  

He did a really good job.  God is really good at 

what he does, no kidding.  In fact, no one does it 

better than him.  But, we need to know that he 

NEVER DOES THE SAME THING TWICE.  So, 

when the enemy gets his way, which he seems 

to do a lot, and more and more lately, God does 

what he does best: Separates and then he 

renews, recreates, reconciles, and/or rejuvenates.  

Youôve watched it, although you may not have 

recognized it for what it is.  You may have felt it, 

but more than likely you were sleeping through it.  

However, I hope that you are looking for it, and 

expecting it.  Guess what?  Heôs coming again to 

do yet another new thing.  This coming 

celebration of Advent can help prepare our heart 

and mind for the next big event.  The first coming 

of Jesus Christ was humble and lowly, but he 

came.  The last return of our great God and King 

is going to happen with more of a shout and a 

bang.  Godôs promises are ñYesò and ñAmenò, so 

it will happen.  Cont.pg 10  
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 òEvery Good and Perfect Gift is 
From Aboveò  James 1:17 
 
Baby Rogers ï Due May 25, 2013 
 
Coming ToThe Rogers Family: David, 
Lacy, Olivia, Caroline & Julianna   

 

  ME MORIALS  

 

 
 

Death Notice: Beth Keating  

1919 -  2012    

Services were held at Medina 

MUMC  on 10/ 26/ 12  

Messages To the 

Church  

We would like to thank 
Pastor Bill Stegemueller 
and the Medina united 
Methodist Church for the 
touching memorial service 

given for Beth Keating.  She certainly loved 
the church where she worshiped her Lord and 

Savior, Jesus Christ.  She loved having 
beautiful music filling the sanctuary.  Daily 
bible readings and prayers were also an 
important part of her life.  She appreciated so 
much the various ways the church helped her 
in times of need. 
 
The ladies who provided the wonderful meal 
following her service were appreciated by 
family, friends and visitors. 
 
With Our Love and Thanks,  
Rindy and Kim Keating  
 
                              ******* 
 
We would like to express our thanks again to 
you for your ministry to our aunt Elizabeth and 
her family.  You have such a loving, caring, 
church family, and we appreciate all the things 
you did for her.  She spoke so highly of you 
and told us how much she loved her church. 
 
The Memorial service was very nice.  The 
scripture passages, the music, and the tributes 
to her were all so meaningful.  It was good for 
us to have that time to remember how special 
she was and how we loved her. 
 
We also enjoyed the delicious meal that 
followed the memorial service.  The food and 
fellowship were wonderful.  Thank you so 
much for ministering to all of us in such a 
special way. 
 
My sister, Teresa, and her husband: my sister, 
Rachell and my husband and I are sending 
this donation to Medina United Methodist 
Church in memory of our dear aunt.  May God 
bless you as you continue to serve Him in your 
community? 

In Christôs love, Agnes Lynn Coley 
 

Thanks to each of you who serve 
MUMC with your special talents. 
 
If you would like to volunteer as a 
greeter for future services please 
contact: Clara Ann McWilliams at: 
589-7754 
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DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS!  

12/2 
12/4 
12/7 
12/7 
12/9 
12/10 
12/10 
12/12 
12/12 
12/14 
12/18 
12/19 
12/19 
12/19 
12/19 
12/20 
12/22 
12/23 
12/24 
12/25 
12/25 
12/29 
12/31 
 

Chuck Thomas 
Virgie McHaney 
Neita Ashley 
Jessica Ellis 
Max Russell 
Kaitlin Stegemueller 
Stephen Sewell 
Kaila Morgan 
Caroline Dabney 
Clara Ann McWilliams 
Barbara Walters 
Austin Friedman 
Walker Porter 
R.L. Walker 
Raymond Zirkel 
Blayre Harrison 
Kiara Dabney 
Ruby French 
Merry Langlinais 
Shelly Ashley 
Elayne Mills 
Robert Ashley 
Chula Hubble 

If your name is not on this list please 
contact Clara Ann at 

830-589-7754 
 
Core Testimony Cont. 

When you wonder what God is up to, 
please give a thought to Godôs king size 
bed. It is not what any of us would have 
had in mind.  What about our own lives?  
What kind of things is he separating in us 
so that he can make us new?  My 
experience is that the separating 
procedure is painful proceedings. 
  Itôs not sugar coated in any way. 

 

DECEMBER 

ANNIVERSARIES!  

12/13 
12/17 
 
12/21 
 
12/22 
 
12/22 
 
12/26 
 
12/27 
 
12/27 
12/29 
 

Joe & Sibyl James 
Jim & Aline 
Williams 
David & Karen 
Brown 
Norman & Mary 
Carolyn Stephens 
Taylor & Kandi 
Dabney 
Max & Leslie 
Russell 
Fourth & Lynda 
Coates 
J.W. Moffet 
Jack & Nickie 
Binion 

If your name is not on this list 
please contact Clara Ann at 

830-589-7754 
 

Core Testimony Cont.: Please 
donôt fight these proceedings, 
but rather let God do the work he 
needs to do in order to renew, 
recreate, reconcile, or rejuvenate 
us to him and to one another.  I 
can still visualize the angels 
watching God work in our lives, 
saying, ñOh, look what heôs 
doing now.  I hope Heidi lets him 
have his way with her.  It will be 
much simpler.ò  What is he 
working on in your life?  Rest in 
the fact that he IS working in 
your life, and thank him.  Then, 
thank him again. 
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AGAPE OFFERINGS  

SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE!  

 

 

OPEN: FIRST SATURDAYS 
 8:00 AM ï 11:00 AM 

 
Darlene Stevens 

darlenestevens0@gmail.com  
(830) 589-2793 ï home 

,  

Pack  155 & Troop 1155  

Cont. from Page 4 

 

After watching a movie about the battle of the 

Alamo the Troop hiked a trail through the 

historic parts of San Antonio learning about 

the events, architecture and people that 

made early San Antonio a town of 

importance to the Spanish, Mexicans, 

Germans, and Texicans. 

The focus of November's activities was 

backpacking.  The Troop meetings were all 

about what to pack on ones back and Be 

Prepared for the adventures of trekking.  The 

Troop spent a weekend at Garner State Park 

where from a base camp the boys 

backpacked about five miles through the 

rugged hills of the Park.  They left base camp 

early and prepared both a trail breakfast and 

lunch as they walked through the scenic hill 

country.  The whole 'shake down' was 

instructive in that we all learned what was 

needed for an extended day hike and what 

may be needed for several days of 

backpacking on a longer trek. 

 

Join the Pastor on a Trip to: 

òThe Holy landó 

Jan. 15
th 

 ð  25
th

 2013  

For Details:  

Email: secretary@medinaumc.org 
or call the ofc. 
830-589-2646 

 

 

MEDINA MESSENGER  

NEWSLETTER  

DEADLINE:    

 

December 21st   

for January issue : 

 

Email articles & pictures to: 

secretary@medinaumc.org  

or Snail Mail to the church.  

 

mailto:secretary@medinaumc.org
mailto:secretary@medinaumc.org
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(ÛɀÚɯÛÏÈÛɯtime 

again ɬtime to 

celebrate the 

birth of our Lord 

and Savior Jesus 

Christ. 

 

If you would like to place a poinsettia (one 

or more) In church for Christmas, please 

fill out this form and return to Clara Ann. 

 

Please make your check payable to Medina 

United Methodist Church and note on 

àÖÜÙɯÊÏÌÊÒɯɁ/ÖÐÕÚÌÛÛÐÈɂȭɯɯ8ÖÜɯÊÈÕɯËÙÖ×ɯ

your check in the offering plate or give to 

Clara Ann.  (Last Date to order is 

December 9th.)  If you have any questions, 

Call Clara Ann at 589-7754. 

 

In Memory Of: 

______________________________ 

 

_______________________________ 

 

________________________________ 

 

________________________________ 

 

 

In Honor Of:  

 

______________________________ 

______________________________ 

 

______________________________ 

 

______________________________ 

 

Given By: 

 

_______________________________ 

 

_______________________________ 

 

_______________________________ 

 


